
  
   

Transgender, Gender Diverse, or Intersex (TGI) Health Care Quality Standards and  
Training Curriculum Working Group   

February 21, 2024  
Meeting Summary  

TGI Working Group Members in Attendance  

Working Group Attendees: 
In-person attendees:   

Dr. Ryan Spielvogel, Sutter Family Medicine Residency Program (he/him/his) 
Adrian Naidu, California Public Employees’ Retirement System (he/him/his) 
 
Virtual attendees:    

Isaias Guzman, California LGBTQ Health and Human Services Network (he/him/his)   
Bambi Cisneros, Department of Health Care Services (she/her/hers) 
Bee Curiel, TransLatin@ Coalition (they/them) 
Kendra M. Muller, Disability Rights California (she/they)     
Stesha Hodges, California Department of Insurance (she/her/hers)   
Skyler Rosellini, National Health Law Program (he/him)   
Jason Tescher, California Department of Public Health (he/him/his) 
Evan Johnson, TransFamily Support Services (they/them) 
Katalina Zambrano, Somos Familia Valle Central (she/her/ella) 
 
Department of Managed Health Care (DMHC) Staff Attendances:    

Mary Watanabe, Director (she/her/hers)  
Amanda Levy, Deputy Director, Health Policy and Stakeholder Relations (she/her/hers)  
Latika Sharma, Attorney III, (she/her) 
Mary Peterson, Attorney III, (she/her/hers) 
Justin Goodwin, Attorney IV, (he/him/his) 
Shaini Rodrigo, Associate Governmental Program Analyst (she/her) 
Leslie Thompson, Staff Services Manager I (she/her/hers) 
Sandy Phakonkham, Associate Governmental Program Analyst (she/her)  
 
1. Welcome & Introductions 

Jacob Rostovsky welcomed everyone to the meeting and facilitated introductions. The 
members each gave a brief reflection on their time on the Working Group.  
 
2. Review of January 23, 2024 Meeting Summary 

Jacob Rostovsky asked if there were any changes to the January 23, 2024, meeting summary. 
There were no changes.   
 



3. Final Review of Training Curriculum and Quality Measure Recommendations Report 

Jacob Rostovsky gave an overview of the changes to the draft report since the January 
meeting and asked the Working Group for feedback on the report. 
 
The Working Group recommended the following changes for the final report:    

• The Sexual Orientation, Gender Identity, Gender Expression, and Sexual Characteristics 
(SOGIESC) data section should include additional language about data collection and 
reporting practices.  

• The training curriculum section regarding reproductive health care should highlight the 
needs and challenges around family planning.  

• The Looking Forward section should include stronger language emphasizing a “call to 
action”.  

  
Director Watanabe stated the report will be reviewed and released in March 2024. Guidance to 
the health plans will be issued within six months after the publication of the report.  
 
4. Public Comment 

Jacob Rostovsky asked for comments from the public. There was no public comment.  
 
5. Closing Remarks 

Jacob Rostovsky and Mary Watanabe thanked everyone for attending and their continued 
support and participation.  
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